
CITY OF TEMECULA 

AGENDA REPORT 

 

TO:  City Manager/City Council 

 

FROM: Patrick Thomas, Director of Public Works 

 

DATE: June 11, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: Adopt Resolution Declaring an Emergency Condition for the Repair and 

Replacement of Storm Drain Along Ynez Road, and Declaring that Public Interest 

and Necessity Requires Work to be Performed Without Competitive Bidding 

Pursuant to Public Contract Code Sections 1102, 20168 and 22050 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PREPARED BY:  Julie Tarrant, Principal Management Analyst  

                                                Rebecca Kiser, Senior Office Specialist 

 

RECOMMENDATION: That the City Council adopt by four votes a resolution entitled: 

 

RESOLUTION NO.  

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

TEMECULA, CALIFORNIA, DECLARING AN EMERGENCY 

CONDITION FOR THE REPAIR AND REPLACEMENT OF 

STORM DRAIN ALONG YNEZ ROAD AND DECLARING 

THAT THE PUBLIC INTEREST AND NECESSITY REQUIRES 

CERTAIN WORK TO BE PERFORMED WITHOUT 

COMPETITIVE BIDDING PURSUANT TO PUBLIC 

CONTRACT CODE SECTIONS 1102, 20168 AND 22050 

 

BACKGROUND:  On May 15, 2024, it was identified that emergency work was needed 

to repair a damaged and collapsed storm drain line along Ynez Road, between Calle Halcon and 

Pauba Road. The repairs were immediately necessary to avoid additional damage to the 

surrounding drainage system and roadway, and to restore use of the road for the traveling public.    

 

Due to the urgency of this matter, the Department of Public Works - Maintenance Division 

responded immediately to install the necessary traffic control measures to ensure the safety of the 

public, and to assess the damages to determine the repairs needed and contacted our on-call service 

contractors to facilitate repairs as quickly as possible. The Public Works Maintenance Manager 

requested informal quotes from Miko Mountain Lion, Inc., and NPG, Inc., who currently provide 

on-call, and emergency call-out services to include excavation, backfill, and grading, and paving 

maintenance services citywide. Miko Mountain Lion, Inc., and NPG, Inc., were requested to 

provide emergency call-out services, and were on-site to begin work the morning of May 16, 2024. 

Although the damage was extensive, all necessary excavation, shoring, repair, and replacement of 

storm drain line was completed on May 24, 2024. At this time, we do not have actual costs, due to 



pending receipt of materials and labor invoices from various suppliers and contractors, but the total 

estimated cost of repairs is anticipated not to exceed $120,000.  

 

In accordance with Public Contract Code Sections 1102, 20168 and 22050, it is requested City 

Council adopt a resolution declaring an emergency condition and declaring that the public interest 

and necessity requires work to be performed without competitive bidding.  

 

FISCAL IMPACT:  Adequate funds are available in the Annual Operating Budget 

(AOB) FY 2023-24.  

 

ATTACHMENTS:  Resolution 


